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Huntington High School 

A Tradition of Excellence Since 1657" 

August 4th
, 2017 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Huntington High School has been a very busy place this summer as we prepare for the arrival of our 
students in September for the 2017-18 school year. The building··has been bustling with activities and 
sports along with facilities upgrades and maintenance. I am eager to welcome your children to a new 
school year and am so looking forward to serving them in my third year as Huntington High School's 
Principal. 

Our school community is made up of lifelong learners, who are always willing to leam more and change 
in order to best address the needs of your children. This summer, many of us have engaged in 
collaborative efforts to develop our own practices, infuse new ideas into the curricula of existing courses 
and to plan the implementation of new course offerings for this year. I am excited for the upcoming 
school year as we put this work into action to further enhance the educational experience we provide for 
our students. 

Attached, please find a listing of important upcoming dates, information regarding the Community 
Service Requirement, which applies to all grades, a number of procedural reminders and information on 
how students and parents can sign up for my "Text of the Day," which will provide students with a brief 
morning message that I will send out each day. Also, please be aware that progress reports and report 
cards are no longer mailed home. As has been the case, these will be posted on the Parent Portal, so 
please be sure to sign up on the district website at www.hufsd.edu. Please see attached list of frequently 
asked questions and answers regarding the Parent Portal. 

Classes will commence on Wednesday, September 61h,2017. Upon arrival, all students will report to the 
auditorium for a brief kick-off assembly. 

I wish you and your family the very best of times over these remaining days of summer! 

Yours Truly, 

~.0.__ 
Brenden P. Cusack 
Principal 

BPC/dc 
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HUNTINGTON HIGH SCHOOL 


Important Dates for 2017 - 2018 


Freshman Orientation Wednesday August 30th 9:30 AM. - 11:30 AM 

for Parents and Students 11:30 AM - Freshman Picnic 

HHS Homecoming Weekend September 29 th through October 1st 

Thursday October 19th 6:00 PM. to 9:00 PM Homecoming Dance 

Friday October 20th 6:00 PM. to 11:00 PM Float Building 

Saturday October 21st 11:30 AM Homecoming Parade 
2:00 PM Football Game 

Meet the Teacher Nfght Monday · September 25th 7:00AM 

Parent Open House Thursday November 2nd 11:00AM 



HUNTINGTON HIGH SCHOOL 


Community Service Requirement 
2017-2018 

For Students in Grades 
9, 10, 11, and 12 

During the 2017 - 2018 school year, all students in grades 9, 10, 11, and 12 will be 
required to complete a minimum of 1 0 hours of community service. Community service 
activities include clubs, honor societies, organizations or sports teams as listed on the 
"Community Service e-board." Students, with their parents' consent, can use other 
service for credit. Such service may include volunteering at local organizations such as 
senior centers, hospitals, soup kitchens, Boy Scouts, Girl Scouts, etc. 

·1 

Each quarter, students will need to meet with their guidance counselor and hand in their 
completed "Community Service Record Form", for a minimum of 2 ½ hours and/or 
discuss available services they may consider to fulfill the required ten hours. Students 
will have up until the end of the fourth marking period to complete the ten hours. 
Completed service will be reflected in a passing grade for each quarter and will be 
identified on the student's transcripts as "P" or "F". 



HUNTINGTON HIGH SCHOOL 


IMPORT ANT REMINDERS 

STUDENT HANDBOOK: The 2017~2018 STUDENT HANDBOOK is a spiral bound, daily 
agenda/calendar containing important studenVparent information ranging from a listing of student 
activities to procedures for securing working papers . We ask that you encourage your sons and 
daughters to. use this STUDENT HANDBOOK as an organization and time-management tool. Where 
conflicts , are noted between the Student Handbook calendar of events and the official district 
c;alendar, the district calendar dates should be followed. When you read the 2017-2018 STUDENT 
HANDBOOK with your child, ple_ase pay particular attention to the condensed form of the code of 
conduct. · 

STUQENT ID CARDS: ID card pictures were taken at the end of the last schoo·I year for all returning 
~~udents and will be distributed during the first two days of school. Every student is required to 
carry his/her ID card at all times . This card will serve to identify student runch periods and will be 
used to pur:chase lunch as well as borrow library books. A fee of $3.00 will be charged to replace a 
lost ID cacd. Students who do nof have a new Huntington High School ID can obtain .one during their 
lunch per.iod. 

PUNCTUALITY: Getting to school and classes on time is a pre-requisite for doing well in school. As 
in the past, tardiness , cuts and absences will be verified and communicated by computerized phone 
calls to your home twice a day. You may also obtain information on all absences and latenesses by 
checking the Parent Portal on a regular basis. Please remember that student participation in 
class is a significant part of every grade and that tardiness, cuts, and unexcused absences 
will influence students' final grades. 

PROCEDURES FOR STUDENTS WHO MUST LEAVE SCHOOL DURING THE DAY: Students 
must come to school with a note stating the reason and the time that you will need to pick them up 
from school. This note must be brought to the Attendance Office (room 1·17) first thing in the 
morning . They wmbe given a pass to leave their class at the time they Willbe picked up. This will not 
only allow your Ghild to leave their classroom at a specific time and be waiting to be plck-ed up, but will 
also avoid having to call into the classroom and interfere with the lesson. When picking up 
you must come in through the main doors of the building and sign yeur student out of school 
from either the front desk or the nurse's office . Piease remember to make doctor appointments 
for after school and on non-school days whenever possible. 

(OVER) 



DRESS CODE: All students are expected to give proper attention to personal cleanliness and to 
dress appropriately for school and school functions. Boys cannot wear shorts or pants with low 
waists that expose undergarments. The hem of girls' shorts or dresses should be no shorter than 3 
inches above their knees. Halter tops, spaghetti str~ps, tube tops, plunging necklines or see through 
cl~thing cannot be worn in school at any time. Clothing that is vulgar, obscene, and libelous or 
denigrates others cannot be worn nor can any combination of clothing and/or items that law 
enforcement agencies consider gang related. 

LUNCH PRIVILEGE FOR SENIORS; Please remember that in order to leave the building for lunch; 
students must surrender their ID card to security before leaving the school. Cards will be returned 
upon re-entry. Please note that all seniors who wi~h to opt for Lunch Privilege must complete the 
appropriate form. Before the student may exercise his/her "senior privilege," parents are 
required to sign this form and return it to Ms. Cali in room 230. Senior Privileges may be 
suspended. or revoked due to any violations of the "Code of Conduct". 

PARKING PERMITS: IF YOU ARE A 12th GRADl:R WITH A SENIOR CLASS D LICENSE AND 
YOU INTEND TO DRIVE TO SCHOOL, YOU MUST REGISTER YOUR VEHICLE WITH THE 
SECURITY OFFICE. Since there are only limited spots ava.ilable for student parking, permi'ts· will be 
issued on a first~come-first-serve basis. The first time vehicles may be registered is Wednesday, 

30thAugust between the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m. At that time, you must 'bring the 
ve hicl e which you wish to register as well cis the registr atio n and your Class D senio r licens ~. 
Please park in front of the school so"that the security officers can place the parking permit sticker on 
the front and rear bumper of your car. Seniors may register only one vehicle to their name and 
will receive an ass ign ed par.king spot (nu mbered). Students parking in someone else's spofwill 
lose their privileges for one month. Students who park in spots without a permit will have privileges 
revoked for the remainder of· the year. Underclassmen who park without a permit will not be 
permitted to acquire their senior privilege the following year. In addition, ANY student parked illegally 
will be subject to a parking violation by the Suffolk County Police. Students may park in the student­
designated area ONLY. Students may not park in the visitors' area or teacher's parking areas. While 
driving on school grounds, all_school traffic safety re.gulations must be ad her ed to and will be 
st ri ct ly enfor ced . 

ARRIVAL AND DISMISSAL: Students must be in Period 1 at 7:25 AM. Please arrive early to avoid 
student lateness. For arrival: Do not use the Holdsworth Drive entrance, as this is a one-way exit 
during arrival time. When dropping off students, please refrain from double parking, switching drivers 
at curbside and U-turns. Please observe any direction from security, and be sure to move as far 
down the main roadway as possible. Prior to 7:45 AM, all vehicles must utilize the Holdsworth Drive 
exit. Arrivals after 7:45 may drop off directly in front of the Main Office, and must use the McKay 
Road exit. Students who ar-rive late to school, after 7:30, must sign in at the front desk. For 
d ismissal: Enter from McKay Road only, stay to the right of the cones, proceed to the far end of the 
parking lot near the handball courts and remain in your vehicle. At this time, all vehicles must exit via 
McKay Road. Ple~se remember that New York State law prohibits passing a school bus that is 
displaying a stop sign or flashing lights. The Huntington School District is extremely concerned about 
safety, and we thank you for observing our traffic patterns and procedures. 



PHONE: TEXT@hhs17-18 to 81010 

INTERNET: bttps://wwv,.remind.com/join/hhs17-18 

See Mr. Cusack for details 



eScho.oJ,DataParent.e~rtaff,,A,o.. 
llwhat : 11u,, ,escm,010;·1:a Pir:eot· eotta1z, 

a � The eSchoolData Parent Portal is ·a highly secure, internet-based application through which parents 
and guardia ns are able to view distr ict permitted details of their student's academic record. 
Through the Parent Portal, parents and guardians have Instant access to Important Information such 
as assignment grades, student schedules, attendance information, progress reports, report cards, 
transcrip ts, assessment scores, course requests, Immunization deta ils, dlsdpll ne Incident 
Information, bus assignments, or fees. 

IIHowdo-1rear;tet1Pt , ·eoraot:· A@uoReo"rt.111 
D � Go to www.hufsd.edu, access the portal on the dropdown menu to the right, select "parent portal" 

then click on "onll ne registration" on the logon screen . Be sur e to enter the student 's name, grade 
level, school and:comqldo 9·dlaft,JD·OYO:JIZOt, :The 9 digit school ID Is unlque and Is assigned to 
each child when registe ring Into the district. Parents can either contact the guidance department or 
refer to previous schedules, progress reports or report cards sent home to locate the ID number. 
The school JD number Is nQt related to a social security number. 

llwliat If I ,fomet my RIHWPnft · �
D If you for get or misplace your password, go. to your Parent Portal log In . Page. CIiek on the link �

"Forgot your password? Click here to retrieve It." You wlll see a new page, enter either your UserIO 
or email address. Hit the "Request Passwo'rd" link. You will receive an email with a link to the 
~change Password" page. 

llwJmtndJ>ilPl-NAN* � ·•b•;__I.J1,1c,- I RIIPiOJJIO--S!IDJl)l ·Q,lg)'(Ptd lriqQIFY1
• � First, check yo~r spam folder. Your email rules an~7or SPAM"filt er may be set to block dellvery of 

emalls sent from the Parent Portal. Then, be sure to add the Parent Portal email address to yaur 
address book, add the address to your list of approved senders. This wlll ensure that ruture emails 
from the Parent Portal wlll be properly received. 

IIW6@comoutor 1011.tczfflrYiflllA1mmct=w, veftt;oEilfent;eom1zb•atw:am ·
D �To effectively access your Parent Portal account, you need a MacIntosh (OS X 10.5) or Windows PC 

(Windows XP Professlona•> with an Internet connection. 
For the best browsing experience, we recommend Scifarl 5.0, Google Chrome 27, or I nternet 
Explorer 8.0, or late r. · 
We also recommend having Adobe _Acrobat Reader'"'. This PDF reader Is avallable for free download 
at www.adobe.com/products/acrobat/readstep2.htm1. · 

•t.ipw- .ttto;eitilJld4NIH'Ui9ddesUSiowp11reiit-eoiUJcao 1.chainge:� · ,11CCOuot1 
• � The email adaress associated with your accou·nt can ·1,e changed by cllcl<lng· on the "My Account" 

Icon on your personal home page. Then, cllck "Update Account Info" from the tabs on the left and 
enter your new email address. CIiek "Save." 

llwho 11 et1a161a file• parent eo,uj.r .tv rnlmr � accoun~?
D · Only parent s a·nd guardian s of currently enrolled stu~nts who are also flagged to recerve �

correspondence are ellglble to register for an eSchoolData Parent Portal account. �

l'lwhem a,o 1-acs31u'U1i1Scboo1P@IP1nriJf · ·- ,eszrtoJtmmz 
D � You can access tfie eSclioolData Parent Portal from anywhere you have access to a computer and 

Internet access. 

llwhen :am·PCPSUllU rapor:tland report catdf posted ·on tbo·.P•ceot P.Prtai? How om,n IUbo ali:a. 
updated?

a � Dates of each posting are provided on the school district calendar. 

•What n. 1 tb]ntftb "em ra tnaorttict;1ntonnat1ondlsplH:ed on,.the Potent Portarz 
D � Contact the guidance department and speak to your child's counselor. 

8wt,o can I talk·tv regardingattendance,refated issues? 
a �' Call the High School Attendance Office .at 673-2100. 

www.adobe.com/products/acrobat/readstep2.htm1
http:www.hufsd.edu


Preguntas comunes acerca del �

portal de eSchoolData (Parent Portal) para los padres �

lQue es el portal para los padres de eSchoolData? 

El portal para los padres de eSchoolData es una aplicaci6n muy segura, basado en el internet en que los padres y tutores �

pueden ver los detalles del registro academico de su hijo(a) que el distrito escolar permite. En el portal, los padres y �
tutores tiene acceso inmediato a informaci6n importante tales como las notas de sus tareas, el horario, asistencia, �

informes de pr.ogreso, informes de calificaciones, expediente academico, los resultados de los examenes, pedidos de �

cursos, vacunas, informaci6n disciplinaria, asignaciones de autobu$ o cargos. �

lComo puedo establecer una cuer-tta de eSchool? �

Visite www.hufsd .edu. oprima el menu desplegable "Quick Click Bar'' y seleccione "Parent Portal." Haga clic en "online �

registration" en la primera pagina. Rellene con el nombre del estudiante, grado, escuela y el numero de identificaci6n �

de 9 digitos. La identificacion de 9 dfgitos es unica y cada estudlante la recibe cuando se matricula en el distrito escolar. �

Los padres pueden comunicarse con el departamento de asesoramiento o buscar el numero en los horarios, informes de �

progreso o informes de calificaciones que ya fueron enviados a la casa. Este numero no ticne nada que ver con el �
numero de seguridad social. �

e,Que hago si no re.cuerdo mi .contraseiia? �

Si se le olvida la contraseiia, visite la pagina del portal para los padres. Haga die en el enl.ace "forget your password? �

Click here to retrieve it." Iraa una pagina nueva, donde escribira su nombre de usuario o su email. Oprima "Request �

password." Recibira un email con un enlace que le llevara a la pagina ·para cambiar la contrasefia "Change Password." �

lQue hago si no recibo un email despues de pedir ayuda cuando no recuerdo la contraseiia? �

Primera, vease su e;arpeta de spam. £~posfble ql{elasreglas'de emaU.y/oel :flltre de spam ~loqµean el envio de emails �

de Parent Portal. Despues, asegurese que ag,r~gue, el emailde Pa'rent Portal a ·sus contactqs e indicar que el email es �

aprobado. Esto asegura'r que emails foturos no seran bloqueados. �

e,Que hardware y software para la computadora necesito para usar el portal para padres? �

Necesitara Macintosh (OS X 10.5) o Windows PC {Windows XP Professional) con tJna cone>don de internet. Para explorar �

el internet mejor, recomendamos Safari 5.0, Google Chrome 27 o Internet Explorer 8.0 o recien. Tambien �
recomendamos Adobe Acrobat Reader"''. Estadisponible en www.adobe.com/products/acrobat/readste.p2 .htm1 

e,C6mo puedo cambiar mi email conectado con la cuenta del portal? �

El email conectado con la cuenta del portal se puede cambiar en la parte "My Account" en la pagina "Personal home �

page." Despues, haga die en 11Update Account.Info'' en el lal;lo izquierd·o y escriba su email nuevo. Haga die en "Save." �

lQuien puede tener una cuenta con el portal para los padres? 


Solamente las padres y tutores que tienen estudiantes matriculados actualizados que han marcado en su preferencia �

que quiere recibir correspondencia pueden tener una cuenta de eSchoolData Parent Portal. �

lDe d6nde puedo acceder mi cuenta del portal? �

Puede acceder la cuenta de cualquier computadora que tiene uha conexi6n al internet. �

e,Cuando ~e comparten los informes de progreso y calificaciones en el portal para los padres? lCon gue frecuencia �

esta actualizada la information? �

Las fechas de actualizaci6n se pueden encontrar en el calendario del distrito escolar. �

lQue hago si la informaci6n en el portal es incorrecta? �

Comuniquese con el departamento de asesoramiento y hable con el consejero de su hijo(a). �

,con guien puedo hablar si tengo preguntas acerca de la asistencia de mi hijo(a)? �

Llame a la oficina de asistencia de la escuela secundaria al numero 631-673-2100. �

www.adobe.com/products/acrobat/readste.p2
www.hufsd
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On e Voice �

Hi9h School �

.PTSA �
,·1·, T;·c 11iId. ,·11;· \"(1it·t·. 

Welcome to the 2017-2018 School Year 
Please consider joining your Huntington High School PTSA. 

(Parent-Teacher-Student Association) 

Our PTSA is a wonderful way for our school to be a community. We serve our school and 
work on many committees to ensure a successful high school experience for all of our 
students and staff and we sponsor the HS PTSA scholarship program. 

Being a member ensures you will receive important reminders about the HS and the 
district . Bonus - you'll also save money with Member Benefits Providers such as Hertz, 
LifeLock, Staples, Sylvan and more! 

Please consider joining us! Single membership is just $10.00; membership for students is 
$7.00. You can send cash or a check made payable to HHS PTSA 

Drop membership form along with payment in the PTSA Mailbox in the Main Office or mail 
the1n to HHS PTSA, Oakwood & McKay Roads, Huntington, NY 11743. 
You can also join on-line at the below link starting in September 

OR USE THE CODE SCANNER FROM YOUR IPHONE! 

tr~).~f~c~NX~~;· (t{~5la.~~1~)~il?~(i.@§JK1t!~-#,~JH,:@~~g«)ifi'~ 
·Tun~~~~i~fo.)1'n!~-i~&1~mtf6~i:L'!ir,ni;.1if:ra)'n1imiG7Z'j!t: 

D Single Membership $10.00 

D Two Memberships $18.00 

D Student Membership $7.00 each # of Students: - - - -

Name(s): _ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ _________ _ ____ _ ____ _ 

Address: __ _ ____ _ __ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ _ 

*Email: __ _ _ _ _ _ _________ Phone# _ ____ _ _ _ __ _ 
Total Amount Enclosed: $­

*Emails will only be used for PTSA purposes 

mailto:1~)~il?~(i.@�JK1t!~-#,~JH,:@~~g�)ifi

